

Rahm Emanuel Mayor **Department of Police • City of Chicago**, 3510 South Michigan Avenue • Chicago, Illinois 60653

John J. Escalante Interim Superintendent

December 29, 2015

Steven I. Berlin Executive Director City of Chicago Board of Ethics 740 N. Sedgwick, Suite 500 Chicago, IL 60654



Dear Director Berlin,

As Interim Superintendent of the Chicago Police Department, I have accepted an offer from the Force Science Institute to conduct a two-day Force Science Training Course for members of the Chicago Police Department on January 12th and 13th, 2016. The fees associated with the training would normally be \$15,500.00, however Force Science Institute is providing the class to the Chicago Police Department for the amount of \$3000.00 to cover travel, room, board and other related expenses for two members of their instructional team. This is a discount of \$12,500.00. I am accepting this discount for the Chicago Police Department as a gift on behalf of the City of Chicago.

Respectfully,

John J. Escalante

Interim Superintendent

Escalad